LAXTON PARISH COUNCIL
7.00pm 22 September 2021
PRESENT:  Councillors Goulden (Chair), Collins, Sweeting and Yarrow.
Apologies were received from Councillors Bray and Ward Councillor Bayram. 
There were no members of the public present.

Clerk:  Alan Bravey

The meeting was held at Laxton Victory Hall.

81/21
DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY AND NON-PECUNIARY INTERESTS – Councillor Yarrow declared a pecuniary interest in the planning application for 7 St Peters Lane and left the room for that item.  
82/21
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – That the minutes of the meeting of the Council held on Wednesday 21 July 2021 should be confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chair.
83/21 PUBLIC PARTICIPATION – There were no members of the public present.
84/21 ACTION LOG UPDATE – There had been no feedback from Northern Powergrid regarding Cotness Corner, or the Council’s tree officer or the Council’s public rights of way team.  A piper had been booked for the 2nd June Jubilee celebrations.  ERYC had agreed the remove the bus stop signs in due course.  The Clerk had ordered a number of hard hats for the cemetery chapel and the potholes on Saltmarshe Road and the damaged bridge on Trandy Lane had been reported.  
85/21 PARISH COUNCILLOR UPDATE – There were no Parish Councillor updates that were not already on the agenda.   

86/21 WARD COUNCILLOR UPDATE – There were no ward councillor updates. 
87/21 CORRESPONDENCE – Resolved – (a) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:
i. ERNLCCA, Allotments Advice

ii. Humberside Police, Newsletter

iii. ERYC, Consultation on Public Space Protection Orders in Laxton (currently dog fouling)

iv. ERYC, Updated COVID resources

v. ERYC, Planning Approval – 2 storey extension to rear (retrospective) – 3 Back Street

vi. ERYC, Planning Approval - Erection of 2 storey extension and various alterations, Saltmarshe Hall

vii. ERYC, Planning Approval – Erection of agricultural building, Metham Hall Farm
88/21 PLANNING APPLICATIONS - Resolved – i) that the Parish Council had no objection to the single storey extension to 6 St Peters Lane, but objected to the erection of a detached three bay garage on the grounds that it overcrowded the plot, that the size and scale was not in keeping with the village and due to highways concerns from being on the corner of Church Close ii) the Parish Council had no objections to the erection of a single storey extension to rear of 7 St Peters Lane and iii) the Parish Council had no objection to the erection of a single storey extension and installation of two rooflight's to front at Cotness Cottage, Metham Lane.
89/21 ALLOTMENT COMMITTEE – The recent allotment committee meeting was attended by two tenants, both of whom reported that their plots were unproductive as a result of poor drainage, overworked soil and weeds encroaching from the adjoining plot of land.  A lack of a dedicated water supply, difficult parking and access to the gardens, and a lack of seed availability during COVID were also seen as barriers.  Both tenants indicated they were considering ending their tenancies as result.  The meeting noted ERNLLCA’s advice that unoccupied allotment plots could be retired if there was no demand, but that the process for closing down allotments altogether was extremely complex.  The meeting concluded that it was ultimately the tenant’s responsibility for the maintenance and fertilisation of their plots, noting that the central plots appeared to be productive.  It was agreed to consult Howden and Gilberdyke allotment committees on their approach, and then hold a further allotment committee meeting to provide feedback to the tenants.  Councillor Collins indicated that one of the tenants was willing to provide water for all holders.  It was noted that in any event that further equipment would need to be purchased to maintain the Parish Council’s land behind the garages.  Councillor Goulden advised that the rotavator had been repaired



Resolved – that a further allotment committee meeting would be held to provide the Parish Council’s feedback to the points raised by the tenants. 
90/21 COVID RECOVERY EVENTS UPDATE – Councillor Goulden had met with the Bricklayers Arms, Village Hall Committee and Saltmarshe Hall, and it had been agreed to ask the community what events they would like to see take place.  A survey had been launched suggesting a number of potential options, and residents had also been asked to provide their own ideas.  There had only been 10 responses received so far.

 
Resolved – To review the parish feedback at the next meeting.

91/21 PHONE BOX COMPETITION – Six entries had been received for the competition to name and illustrate a use for the Laxton Phone Box.  The Chairman of the East Riding of Yorkshire Council, Councillor Wilkinson, had agreed to judge the competition.


Resolved   - That the all the prizes would be issued as Amazon Gift Vouchers, and that each entry would receive a £5 voucher. 
92/21 HIGHWAYS, DRAINS AND DYKES – There were no issues to raise.
93/21 ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT – Resolved – a) that it be noted that the follow had been be paid by BACS since the last meeting

i. Information Commission – Annual Fee - £435
ii. Piper Deposit for Queens Jubilee, £100
iii. Clerk, August Salary - £98.64
and b) that that the following accounts be approved for payment:

iv. Clerk, Salary September - £98.64
v. HMRC – PAYE – August and Sept- £130.40
SIGNED:







DATE:
177                                       

